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Environmental Assessment Bulletin 

The Honourable Perry Trimper, Minister of Environment and Conservation, has 
announced the following event relative to Part 10 Environmental Assessment of the 
Environmental Protection Act. 
 
UNDERTAKING REGISTERED: 
 
Cormack Hay Farm            (Reg. 1856) 
Proponent:  Larch Grove Farms Inc. 

The proponent proposes to expand their existing farm located within the Town of Cormack 
by clearing and developing approximately 60 hectares (150 acres) of land for forage 
production within a 100 hectare (245 acre) parcel.  The project will allow the proponent to 
become self-sufficient in forage and grain production to meet the needs of their dairy herd. 
Clearing and development of the forage land will occur over a 5 to 7 year period. 
 
The undertaking was registered on August 5, 2016; the deadline for public comments is 
September 8, 2016 and the minister’s decision is due by September 18, 2016. 

For further information on the environmental assessment process, please contact the 
Director of Environmental Assessment at (709) 729-4211 or toll-free: 
1-800-563-6181 or by mail to: 
 
Director, Environmental Assessment Division 
Department of Environment and Conservation 
West Block, Confederation Building 
P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL A1B 4J6 
  
Public comments may be forwarded to EAprojectcomments@gov.nl.ca 

Environmental assessment information is on the department website at: 
http://www.gov.nl.ca/env 
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